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ADAPTING MATERIALS AND EQUIPMENT 
 
 

Wall Mounted Playboards 
 
For children who must spend a lot of their time standing or in a wheelchair, 
interesting materials can be mounted on a board fastened to the wall.  Items that 
can be mounted on a playboard include the following: 
 
 Bolts such as those used to lock doors 
 Bicycle bells 
 Light switches 
 Old-fashioned telephone dials 
 Touch-tone phones 
 Doorknobs that turn 
 Clothes pins 
 Metal boards with magnetic pieces 
 Large-holed pegboards with large pegs 
 Felt boards with pockets for storing felt pieces 
 Velcro tabs on which one can place Velcro-tabbed sequential story pictures or 

other Velcro-backed pictures or items. 
 
 

Creative Materials 
 
For children with impaired fine motor skills, creative materials can be adapted in a 
variety of ways: 
 
 Large crayons, chalk, and paintbrushes should be available.  Even these may 

be too small for some children to hang on to.  If so, a section can be wrapped 
with layers of securely taped-down plastic material, enabling the child to get a 
firmer grip. 

 Pencils, crayons, and coloured markers can be pushed through a small 
sponge-rubber ball, pencil grips, or wrapped in sponge material.  These will 
enable the child to have a firm enough grasp to scribble and/or draw. 

 Paper can be taped to the table.  This prevents it from sliding away when a 
child is colouring, painting, or pasting. 
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 Magic markers or thick-tipped felt pens can be provided for children with weak 
hand and wrist control.  They require less pressure than crayons but result in 
the rich, bright colours that please children. 

 Finger-paint, potters clay, and water-play can be made available more 
frequently.  These materials require a minimum of fine motor control but make 
a major contribution in the improvement and strengthening of small-muscle 
function. 

 
 

Self-Help/Care Devices 
 

Many devices (available through special education catalogues) assist children in 
feeding, grooming, and dressing themselves.  In addition, low-cost adaptation can 
be devised. 
  
 Putting a small suction device under a child’s plate keeps it from sliding out of 

reach or off the table. 
 Building up a spoon handle by taping a hair roller or piece of foam rubber in 

place gives the child better control of the spoon. 
 For a child who cannot hold a spoon, a cuff can be made that keeps the spoon 

in the palm of the hand.  The cuff is a wide strap that has a pocket for the 
spoon and is fastened around the hand with a Velcro closure. 

 Velcro also can replace buttons, zippers and snaps.  In many cases, the Velcro 
can be put on over existing buttons and buttonholes. 

 Other devices for feeling, touching, smelling, examining, and manipulating can 
be hung at the child’s level from fixtures like those used in hanging mobiles.  
These fixtures can be adapted so that they can be lowered or raised 
depending on the appropriate height for the individual child. 

 
 
 
 


